TOWN OF BURKE PLAN COMMISSION MINUTES
5365 REINER ROAD MADISON, WI 53718

5:30 p.m.

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2024
Attendance: Skip Kraiss, Steve Berg, Ron Dorsh, Garrick Palay and Joan Stofflet 

Absent: Pam Lano
Attendees: PJ Lentz, Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer, Mark Mosher resident and Nathan Greenawalt, applicant.
ALL AGENDA ITEMS ARE SUBJECT TO POSSIBLE ACTION
1. Skip called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm
2. Rezone and CSM request by John F Becker, 4313 Buckley Rd 
PJ explained that John Becker had come before the PC and Board in 2021 for the same CSM which was approved at the Town level (minutes included) but was denied at the County level. PC requested a Public Hearing be scheduled. 
Motion by Garrick, second Joan, to recommend approval of the CSM to the Board. Motion carried.  

3. Site Plan submitted by Green Property Madison LLC for 6011 US Hwy 51
Nathan Greenwalt introduced himself and explained his plan to build four separate buildings to be rented out for businesses. One building will be used for his personal businesses which are a distillery and a winery. The drive-thru coffee shop is on hold as the zoning requires a conditional use. The buildings will be single story storage/service type. He has been told that all underground tanks have been removed. 
· Request for Road Name Change

Nathan asked for the Plan Commission to consider changing his portion of Daentl Road. The current address uses US Hwy 51 which will not be allowed. PJ noted that a name change is not easy as the Fire, EMS, USPS, and transportation aids are all affected. Nathan noted that DOT has a long-term plan to close the access of Daentl at US Hwy 51 but that would be at least 20 years out. The plan to have individual addresses for each building. Road names would need to be ones not already in Dane County. A few names were discussed. 
Motion by Steve, second Joan, to recommend Daentl Service Road be renamed. Motion carried (4 yes, 1 no). 

4. Consider vacating Cul-Du-Sac at 4401 Hoepker Rd
PJ explained the owner of the property is hoping to build an addition to the main floor for use as a bedroom. The platted cul-du-sac makes that impossible because of the setback requirements. Other options are the side yard and back yard but are impeded by the well on one side and septic on the other. 
Discussion of vacating a portion of the existing space vs the shortening of Hoepker Rd and keeping an CDS took place. 

Motion by Steve, second Garrick, to recommend moving the CDS closer to CV (shortening Hoepker Rd) to allow for the remodel at the expense of the property owner (and approval of neighboring property owner). Motion carried.  

5. Take Action on August 7, 2024 Minutes

Motion by Joan, second Ron, to approve the August 7, 2024 minutes. Motion carried. 
6. Skip adjourned the meeting at 6:49 p.m.


PJ Lentz, Administrator Clerk Treasurer 
Approved:  11.13.2024 at Town Hall and TownofBurke.com

